
 

 

Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, May 9th, 2019, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 
 

10:00 am to Noon 
 

 
Present:  Peggy Cox, Bob McGill, Gary Spellbring, Dan Woodson 
 

Public Works:  Mike Britton 
 

 
Public:  Athena Bucquoy, Steve Dippell 
 
Public comments:  NCSD will begin accepting water permits 
 
Old Business:     

 
1. Where are we with the Tefft Interchange improvements. 

No change in status. 
 

2. Update on the parking problem on the Black Lack Canyon Drive approaching Via 
Concha. 

Road width is adequate for the purpose. Parking limitation on the North side will not be allowed. 
Consideration will be given to a parking limitation on the South side. 
 

3. Could you talk about the next steps and the futuring of the El Campo closure? We know 
it is a SLOCOG project and  is not an active element of the Regional Transportation Plan 
nor is it part of the South County project list but, it is a County right-of-way even though 
the Eastern portion is within the Arroyo Grande sphere of influence. 

There is no funding available for any improvements at this intersection. CalTrans will make 
improvements after the Winery’s complaint is resolved. Public Works will consider actions at other 
interchange areas after project is complete. 
 

 
New Business 

 
1. There are concerns expressed by Trilogy residents about the truck route designation 

for Mesa Road. What is entailed in changing the ‘Truck Route’ designation.  
Truck route designation will remain. Removal of ‘Truck Route’ sign will be considered. 

 
2. Though our County Supervisor is not committed either way to the State Parks proposal 

for the Oso Flaco Lake portion, there is a County right-of-way and road extending from 
SR 1 to the existing boardwalk at the lake. State Parks will probably be required to 
improve the intersection at SR 1 and widen Oso Flaco Road. I don't think the RTP or the 
South County Plan include any funding for those purposes. What involvement will 
Public Works have with respect to the improvements and review of the Transportation 
and Circulation element of the EIR. 



 

 

There is no apparent County funding available for road improvements. Mike will check on the fact 
that there is no apparent County funding available for road improvements. Public Works will be 
evaluating the EIR for transportation issues. 

 
3. Additional information from Public Works 

County will be considering acceptance of Trilogy roads. 
Consideration is being given for intersection warning signs on Black Lake Canyon Drive. 
All way stop signs are being installed at Tefft and Mesa. 

 
 

Next Meeting June 13th, 2019 
 
 

 


